R.M. of Saskatchewan Landing No. 167
Box 40
Stewart Valley, Sask. SON 2P0

Phone (306)778-2105, Fax (306)778-2152, E-mail rm167@sasktel.net

Tuesday, June 24, 2015

Concentric Public Affairs

Box 22224

Bankers Hall RPO

Calgary, AB

T2P 415

Email: davidk@concentricpublicaffairs.com

Re: Energy East Pipeline
To whom it may concern:

Please be advised that as per motion number 110/15 the Council for
the Rural Municipality of Saskatchewan Landing No. 167 (RM) supports
the TransCanada Energy East Pipeline. Their support is based on First-
hand experience of the benefits resulting from existing TransCanada
operations.

The Energy East pipeline will reduce the amount of truck traffic on our
roads and highways. This reduction in traffic will reduce the costs
associated with road repair and maintenance, which is constantly
increasing. Furthermore, reduced truck traffic has an environmental
benefit as it will reduce air pollutants.

The Energy East pipeline will also prove economic benefit to all levels
of government. But RM taxpayers will directly benefit by reduced
taxes, job creation and increased local business.

TransCanada has proven to be safe, transparent, informative,
environmentally sound, and community minded in the past and Council
is confident that these practices will continue with the Energy East
pipeline project.

On Behalf of Council,

Corie Lanceleve,
R.M. Administrator



